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COMMITTEE & PROJECT  

CHAIRMEN                                                                                              

ACTIVITY COORDINATOR:  Steve Artzer, 720-216-2072 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT:  Carla Smith, 720-662-7589 

ATA:  Loren Kohler, 720-670-7579 

ATA: Guy Harmon, 303-750-9944 

ARCHERY:  Greg Sether, 303-693-6880 

BLACK POWDER RIFLE:  Les Lokken, 303-795-9771 

BLACK POWDER RIFLE/PISTOL:  Chris Baker, 720-936-4218 

        CARETAKER:  Richard Parker, 720-771– 7586                                              

                    caretaker@auroragunclub.com 

CENTER FIRE BENCH REST:  Harold Lee, 303-340-8811 

 CHIEF RANGE OFFICER:  Terry Humbargar, 303-671-9592        

            chiefrangeofficer@auroragunclub.com       

CLUB HOUSE MANAGER:  Adrianne Novak 

                       CMP:  Rob Lucernoni, 303-431-8700 

COWBOY ACTION SHOOT:  Bill Edick, 720-218-1871 

COWBOY SILHOUETTE:  Mike Benskin, 303-680-3719  

COWBOY SILHOUETTE:  Rick Geist, 303-288-2235 

DISABLED & WW PROGRAM:  OPEN 

ELECTION:  Dave Carriker, 303-798-3471 

MAGNUM HANDGUN:  Emmanuel Boyd, 303-360-0645 

MILITARY ACTION:  OPEN 

MILITARY BOLT ACTION BENCH REST:  Paul Lundberg, 720-789-1201 

MILITARY BOLT ACTION BENCH REST: Willie Chatman 915-731-7405  

MILITARY RIFLE:  Bill Chin, 303-841-2168 

MILITARY RIFLE:  Steve Chagolla, 303-887-9628 

NRA LIAISON:  Richard Smith, 303-366-3802 

NRA Action Pistol:  Bob Daneker, bdaneker@gmail.com 

NRA SILHOUETTE:  Dave Bonner, 303-981-5652 

PERSONNEL:  Chris Baker, 720-936-4218 

PERSONNEL:  Tom Desmond, tadivmail@gmail.com 

PSAC:  Roger Briden, 303-402-0682 

PSAC:  Matthew Hess, 303-815-6488 

Steel Challenge:  Conrad Holland 303-435-0024   

TRAP : Richard Dimisko, 303-241-5023 

TRAP (WEDNESDAY):  Don Philips, 303-366-7481 

WEB PAGE:  Refugio Silva, 303-574-0108 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

 

CLUBHOUSE  

303-361-9091 
Shooting Hours 7:30am - Sunset   

 

The Aurora Gun Club is affiliated with: 

Amateur Trap Association (ATA) 

CMP Affiliated 

Colorado State Trap Association (CSTA) 

National Muzzle Loading Rifle Association 

National Rifle Association (NRA) 

Practical Shooting Association (PSAC) 

United States Practical Shooting Assoc. 

AURORA GUN CLUB 

www.auroragunclub.com

 

Tom Desmond ‘19 - President 

president@auroragunclub.com 

  

Chris Baker ’18 - 1st VP Membership 

membership@auroragunclub.com 

720-936-4218 

 

Steve Artzer ’19 - Secretary 

secretary@auroragunclub.com 

720-216-2072 

 

Loren Kohler ’18 - Treasurer 

treasurer@auroragunclub.com  

 720-670-7579  

 

John Mead ‘18 303-478-6893 

  Dave Faingold ‘20  303-883-4144 

Dave Leiker ‘20  303-523-5242 

Michael Quiring ‘20  720-431-5055 

Emmanuel Boyd ‘19   303-360-0645  

 

  

Board Email:  board@auroragunclub.com 

  

 

 

Summer Weekend  

Clubhouse Hours 

9am - 2pm 

If the forecast high is 40 degrees or less,      

the clubhouse will be closed. 

  Call first if the weather is bad. 
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Meeting called to order at 7pm by President Tom Desmond 

Present: Artzer, Baker, Desmond, Faingold, Leiker, Mead, Quiring 

Absent:  Kohler - Excused 

I.   CALL TO ORDER 

     Pledge of Allegiance 

II.  AGENDA 

     8.14.18 a. Motion to approve agenda – adding Cowboy Action Update 

     Motion seconded and passed 

III. MINUTES  

     8.14.18 b.  Motion to approve minutes from 7/10/18 BOD meeting - with correction - the July newsletter did not have the money market account 

listed in the financials. 

     Motion seconded and passed with correction noted. 

  

IV. MEMBERS FORUM 

Stuart Davis - Would like to hold a Hunter Safety Class with internet conclusion courses.  They will have 2 instructors for each class.  CMP will pay 

the club $1.50 per student.  Would like to have classes in March, August and September (1 class per month) depending on the enrollment. 

8.14.18 c. Motion to approve the Hunter Safety Class. 

Motion seconded and passed. 

 

Bob – I would like to recognize Willie, who worked on the 100-yard range cutting the weeds down.  Thank you Willie! 

 

Dave Bonner – I’d like to make a request for $350.00 to purchase trophies for the NRA Silhouette Match. 

8.14.18 d. Motion to approve $350 for trophies for the NRA Silhouette match. 

Motion seconded and passed. 

 

Willie Chatman – I’d like to recognize and say Congratulations to Dave Bonner for winning a National Championship.  At the 2018 National Silhou-

ette Championships held in Raton, New Mexico on August 19th through the 21st. David Bonner won the High Power National Championship with a 

score of 88.  The targets have to be shot offhand.  The targets distances are  200, 300, 385 and 500 meters.  Congratulations Dave! 

 

Willie Chatman – If new board members knew what their predecessor on the board did before they took over, I think it would be helpful.  Something 

like a check list, especially for work parties. 

 

John Mead – Richard and I had a conversation about some of the equipment at the club that needs replaced.  We looked at a machine by DR, I did 

review the Billy Goat, which is a String Trimmer.  It’s a good mower / trimmer that is self-propelled with self-starter.   I’d like to ask the board to ap-

prove approximately $1200.00 to purchase one for the club. 

8.14.18 e.  Motion to approve buying the string trimmer at approximately $1200. 

Motion seconded and passed. 

 

V. OLD BUSINESS   

Financial Report — Board President, Tom Desmond — July revenues were $21,949 and our expenses were $27,254 leaving a loss of ($5,305).  

Our YTD revenue is $137,040 and our YTD expenses are $149,736 leaving a loss of ($12,696).  Account balances: Checking Account $115,961; 

Payroll Account $10,420 and Savings Account $678,578.  Petty cash of $500;  Money market account $300,823. 

   

Maintenance Update – John Mead – Road closure for road work.  As stated in the email that was sent out, SEMSWA had a meeting which included 

SEMSWA, it’s contractors & other government agencies.  They made the decision to close the section of Gun Club Rd., just south of the club en-

trance, from Sept. 7 – 10th for construction.  They will be putting up signage before it takes place.  We will send out a few more email reminders.  

The work should not impact the 200-yard range at any time. 

The next work party is on Saturday, Sept. 29th. 

 

Update on Archery targets –Board Member, Michael Quiring – The archery targets are in.  Someone at their shop thought one of them was a shop 

target and took it out and shot it up.   They have ordered a new target and they will be installed this Friday. 

    Minutes  

BOARD MEETING MINUTES 8/14/2018   



Minutes Continued 

 

 

New proposal from Xcel energy – It will be approximately $1,300 to take out the electrical wires pull the pole out. Post-meeting update: The power pole 

was removed on Wednesday, August 22nd. 
 

Pavement of club entrance – Bids came in from $43,000 - $88,000.  This was for going from the street to the back of the clubhouse.  Using 2 ½  inch-

es of recycled repurposed asphalt, packing it, then putting down another 2 inches and packing it, then another overlay.  Bids for the entrance to end of 

white fence came in from  $6, 000 - $16,000    Measurements were very different from each company that submitted a bid.  Chris brought up concerns 

about some of the areas that have big holes and would like to see those get filled.  It was discussed that a decision needs to be made as to exactly 

what area needs to be done, measurements need to be taken and then new bids done for the specific areas.  Once that takes place a decision can be 

made.  Dave Leiker will get new bids. 

 

Matt Hess mentioned a member that could work on the berms – He would work on the berms as they are open. The silhouette chicken berm needs 

cleaned up as well.  A question came up about insurance coverage to have someone operating their own equipment on the club property.  Would 

need to check on this before allowing the work to be done. 

 

Member Rules Review – Board President, Tom Desmond - The Board made just a few changes to the rules and they will be posted on the website.  

The rules will also be mailed out with renewal invoices. 

8.14.18 f.  Motion to approve the new prosed rules, to be dated with today’s date. 

Motion seconded and passed. 

 
Election Information – Board President, Tom Desmond - We currently have  4 openings on the board. If we do not have at least 5 people running, we 

will not be holding an election.  Bios to run for the board are due two weeks from today, which is August 28th.  Carla added that only one Bio has been 

sent in at this time. 

  
Opening on the Board –.  AGC President, Tom Desmond – Announced that there was still a vacant spot on the board. Emmanuel Boyd asked that if 

he were to put his name in for the open spot would he have to do the paperwork.  Emmanuel was told that he only needed to declare his interest in 

filling the open spot. Emmanuel put is name in to fill in the spot for the remaining year and a half. 

8.14.18 g.  Motion to approve Emmanuel Boyd to fill the vacant board opening. 

Motion seconded and passed. 

 

**There are now 3 spots to fill on the board. 

 

Review of Cabela’s Logo Art –– AGC President, Tom Desmond – Shared new logo art from Cabela’s. This art would be used on hats and could go on 

shirt pockets. They will also be sending samples for art work for cups.  Board approved the artwork. 

Cowboy Action Update –  AGC President, Tom Desmond – Informed everyone that William Edick could not stay for the meeting, due to a storm relat-

ed problem at his home.  William did say, before the meeting, that he purchased targets and is looking for someone that can do some welding with the 

targets.  The club will reimburse him for the targets, as the targets were purchased to be AGC property. The frist shoot was held on August 8th, and the 

next one is on Wednesday, Sept. 12. 

VI. NEW BUSINESS 

 

Concealed Carry Class – Nate Oldorf – I would like to hold another class.  There were 9 people from the first class that could not make the class in 

June, out of the 9 – 5 would like to do the class.  He would like to have the class on Saturday, September 22nd from 12:00 – 4:00 pm with shooting 

afterwards.  Contact Nate if interested at mailto:triggersandtactics@gmail.com    Would like to have an email go out and a notice in the September 

newsletter. 

 

Review Renewal Invoice – Carla Smith – I was asked to make a short form invoice and a long form invoice for renewals.  Since members can view 

their information in the database on the website they can see the breakdown of deductions.  However, the invoice will show a lump sum deduction on 

the invoice if any deductions apply.  The board members liked the short form invoice. 

8.14.18 h.  Motion to approve the short form invoice for membership renewal  

Motion seconded and passed. 
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Biographies for Board Election 

Minutes Continued 
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$100 donation – Carla Smith – Shared with the board that Kellie Ryan had sent the club a $100 donation in Memory of her father Jerry Ryan.  Asked if 

the board would like to have this donation go towards something specific.  There was discussion about purchasing a bench that names could be 

placed on in memory of. 

 

Review of September Calendar – Calendar was approved. 

  

VII. ROUND TABLE 

Board Member, Dave Leiker – Who will assist him on measuring the entrance – what specs do we want? 

VII. RECESS & ADJOURNMENT 

IX. NO EXECUTIVE SESSION 

CHRIS BAKER - I have been a member since 2004 and board member since 2012.  The last 4 years as 1st V.P. of Membership. I have enjoyed 
talking to incoming and current members about the club and what it has to offer. This year I organized a discipline open house to support all of our 
disciplines.  I believe organized matches help keep a gun club strong by bringing people together to support the shooting sports. I shoot cowboy lever 
action silhouette as well as muzzle loader, of which I am discipline chairman. With your vote I hope to continue my work to make the Aurora Gun Club 
a great place for our members for years to come.   

DIETRICH WHITESIDES - My name is Dietrich Whitesides. I moved to Aurora, CO in 1990 and began looking for a place to shoot. Fortunately, I 

found the Aurora Gun Club and have been a member in reasonably good standing ever since. As a Marine, I was looking for a place to maintain and 

improve my rifle skills, but I was bitten by the IPSC/USPSA bug. I competed in AGC matches for several years, also shooting in several Area Champi-

onships and ROing the National match in 1994. Then I wandered down to the dark end of the range and fell in with a bad crowd, the NRA Action Pistol 

shooters, and have been competing locally, regionally, and nationally ever since. My interests span high-power rifle, muzzle loading, and  handgun-

ning, and I would like the chance to give back to the AGC. I respectfully request your vote for the AGC Board of Directors. 

ROGER BINFORD - My family and I moved to Colorado in 1989.  Prior to that I visited family in the state and visited in the 1980’s to go big game 
hunting.   Where did we sight in rifles?  Aurora Gun Club.  When I moved here in 1989 and wanted to shoot trap, where did we go?  Aurora Gun 
Club.  When I decided to get more involved with shooting as my hobby and sport, I joined the Aurora Gun Club.  This Club has been a part of the lives 
of many people and it stands for something.  It’s not just a store with fanciful shooting lanes.   Today, my grandkids will ask “Can we go shoot at the 
gun club next weekend?”  It’s a place where you feel like you belong, like a family, and we need to keep it that way and keep it strong. 

TIM HALL—I would be interested in serving on the AGC board of directors.  I've been a member of the club for 11 years. I shoot at AGC at least 

three times per month (defensive handgun and shotgun).  I highly value AGC for the opportunities it provides for serious shooters in an outdoor     

environment that is relatively close for most members.  I am concerned about encroaching development and other issues that have arisen that repre-

sent potential threats to AGC’s future and would like to play a role in dealing with those issues to help ensure we all have a safe place to shoot indefi-

nitely.  Background: Vietnam veteran, Marine Corps; trained at Gunsite; Honorary Lieutenant, Denver Police Department; past CEO/Executive Direc-

tor of several government and non-profit organizations; member of vintage car club, Marine veteran organization and author of award-winning book,       

Marines Never Cry.  

LOREN KOHLER – As my current three-year term as a member of the Board comes to an end I’m surprised at how fast it went.  Now the opportuni-
ty presents itself for another three-year term.  I would be honored to serve the members for another term.   I believe that the Aurora Gun Club is a 
jewel within the city limits.  As the city has approached on our boarders it is imperative that we maintain our stewardship, ensuring that we have a safe 
place to practice our disciplines.  As a fiscal conservative, I believe we need to be responsible in how we spend our Club’s resources.  I would like to 
see that the improvements continue so that our pride in ownership will be evident to all of our members and guests.  With your support, I look forward 
to the challenge that is our future.  Thank you for your consideration  



ANNUAL ELECTION INFORMATION 

Our annual board election and meeting will be held on Sunday, October 7th to fill three positions.  Look for your ballot in the mail  by the 

middle of September.  Should you have any questions, please contact  Dave Carriker at 303-798-3471  or Carla Smith, Administra-

tive Assistant at  720-662-7589  or  email at:  auroragunclub@q.com 

NEW Discipline  -  Cowboy Action Shoot 

 
We did receive our new targets just in time for our first shoot on Wednesday, August 8th.  Thank you Col Bucko and Mr. Shorty for join-
ing Badger and Diamond Curly for out first match at Aurora Gun Club.  It was a warm and fun day at the range.  We look forward to 
having more of you cowboys join us at our next match to be held on September 12th.  If you have a leer action rifle and single action 
pistols in 22 caliber, then we have a category for you as well.  If you have any questions about what you may need to join us, just drop 
me a line at colobill47@gmail.com  and I will get back to you as soon as possible.  If you just want to stop by and visit, please feel free 
to some anytime.  I usually have extra guns and ammo available if you would like to try a few rounds after the match is finished.  Thank 
you!  William Edick 

 

 
Announcements 
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Concealed Carry Class—September 22nd 12:00—4:00 pm 
 

AGC Member Nate Oldorf instructed a Concealed Carry Class in June, and had several members that were interested, but were unable 

to attend the June class.  He will be offering another class on Saturday, Sept. 22nd from 12:00 - 4:00 pm.   This class if for AGC   

members only and will provide members a certificate to present to their local county to apply for a Concealed Handgun permit.  The 

class will cover topics such as gun safety, maintenance, law/regulations, types of guns to carry concealed, holsters, gun carrying op-

tions, how to handle yourself after a shooting, and how to stay up to date with the changing laws in the future. The class will be class-

room lecture with optional shooting at the end of class.  There is no required shooting to obtain your Concealed Handgun Permit in the 

State of Colorado. 
 
If you are interested in obtaining your Concealed Handgun Permit please send an email to Nate Oldorf 

at   triggersandtactics@gmail.com    The cost of the class will be $45 per member. (Again this is for members only).  

ROAD CLOSURE ON GUN CLUB ROAD 

SEMSWA is beginning construction on Gun Club Road this month.  The part of the road where it dips 

down by the creek, just south of the club entrance, will be under construction from September 7th - 

10th.  During this time that section of Gun Club Road will be CLOSED!   The club will be open and 

alternate routes are available.   

MEMBER RULES 

At the annual Rules Review, there were just a few minor changes made to the “Member Rules”.  The new rules have been posted on the 

website and will be mailed out with renewal invoices at the end of October. 

Power Pole Removal Completed 

The Power Pole, near the silhouette and 200 yard range, was removed on Wednesday, August 22. 

Please disregard the message in the email about it being removed on September 11th. 

mailto:auroragunclub@q.com
mailto:triggersandtactics@gmail.com


 

 
Match Results 
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  Magnum Handgun 
 

 
 

       
1      Bill Mallison           15 
2.     Bob Steil  14  
3. Bob Shigermura      13 
4. Karl Bulke             11 
5. Don Martin              11 
6      Steve Owens                   9 
7.     Emmanuel Boyd       9 
8.     Thomas Glivar                6 
9. Laurie Lamberth       5 
10.  Michael Buhnerrmpe       5 

                                 Speed Shoot   

                                                                        

                                                             TIME               SHOTS 

1. S. Owens & B. Steil                      24.28                  14  

2. B. Mallison  & E. Boyd                  59.84                  22 

3. D. Martin & M. Buhnerrmpe          69.92                  22    

4. P. Lamberg & K. Bulke                  67.54                  35 

5.     B. Shigermura & T. Glivar             87.39                  25  

Lever Action Rifle  

           1.   B. Shigemura            26 
           2.   B. Mallison                24 
           3.   E.  Boyd                    15  
           4.   B. Steil                      13                 
           5.   K. Bulke                    10 
           6.   T. Glivar                     3 

            

8-19-2018 

The Larry Watson Super Shoot 
 

Another year has passed with a shoot honoring Larry and the fond memories remain.  If the world had more people with Larry’s character,          
helpfulness and kindness strife would be much diminished. 
 
Factory Deer Rifle 
1. Terry Humbargar       Win mod 70         30/06        92 1x 
2. Dave Humphries        Sako Finnbar      30/06         89 
3. David Maddox           Savg 10               65 creed    87 1x 
 
Factory Sniper 
1. Wade Maddox          Rem 700         .308        97 3x 
2. Harold Lee                Rem 700         .308       94 1x 
3. Richard Immel          Rem 700         .308        94 1x 
 
Factory Varmint  
1. Harold Lee          Rem 700          .223       196 1x 
2. Gene Snyder            Rem 700          .222       195 8x 
3. Terry Humbargar     Savg 12            .222       194 1x 
 
Custom Varmint 
1. Matt Smith             Hall S                6PPC     200 13x 
2. Harold Lee            Stolle Panda      6PPC     200  8x 
3. Richard Immel       Rem 40 x          6PPC     200 7x 
 
Next month will be a rimfire match on September 15th.  In addition to the normal .17 and .22 events at 50 yards, we are adding a single 100 yard 
event.  You can shoot either a .22 or .17  (target or sporter barrel)  20 shots for score and will have time to re-sight a rifle from the previous 50 yard 
event if need be. 
        Harold Lee 
 

                                 Team Shoot  

                                                  

1.st   B. Mallison and E. Boyd 

2nd    B. Steil and L. Lamberth 
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Want to Have Some Fun? 

Or maybe you would like to improve your marksmanship? Maybe looking for a cheap way to tune up your position shooting prior to the hunting         

season? How about looking for a low cost way to introduce your son or daughter to the shooting sports? 

We have the answer. For the cost of a couple of boxes of .22 ammo you can accomplish all of the above and still be home by noon for those    

weekend chores you’ve been putting off.  Join us for .22 Rimfire CMP non-sanctioned matches!   

When:  September 8, October 13, November 10 and December 8. 
Where:  Aurora Gun Club. The 100 yard range. 
Cost: $5 for AGC members, $10 for non-members. Cheap. 
Time: Registration starts at 8:30, shooting starts 9:00 AM sharp. 

 

What you need:  A .22 rim fire magazine-fed rifle (The Ruger 10-22 is the most common) in either bolt or semi-auto configuration. The rifle may 

have a scope, but you are restricted to 6X. Bring a couple spare mags. You can use a work glove on your support hand, don’t need a pricey     

shooting glove. Something to lie on, piece of carpet or shooting mat, doesn’t have to be fancy. A spotting scope is nice and a sling helps, but are not  

necessary.  NO SHOOTING JACKETS. We furnish the range, targets and target stands, that’s where your entry fee goes. 

Course of Fire: 

Fired at 50 yards: 

Unlimited sighting shots in 5 minutes shooting prone. 
10 shots slow fire prone in 10 minutes. 
10 shots rapid fire (2 stages of 5) prone in 25 sec. for autos/30 sec. for bolt guns. 
10 shots slow fire sitting or kneeling in 10 minutes. 
10 shots rapid fire (2 stages of 5) seated in 25 sec. for autos/30 sec. for bolt guns. 

Fired at 25 yards: 

10 shots slow fire standing in 10 minutes 
10 shots rapid fire standing (2 stages of 5 rounds) in 25 sec. for autos/30 seconds for bolt guns. 

Awards: Winners receive a hearty handshake, peer adulation, and a round of applause.  

Need more info? Contact any of the 3 Robs (Please no calls after 8PM, we still work for a living!) 

R1 = Rob Rathburn 303-408-6940 
R2 = Rob Spurrier 720-480-3132 
R3 = Rob Lucernoni 303-809-0705 

August 2018 Monthly AGC Trap Shoot results: 
 
SINGLES:  We had 2 singles squads                                                                   HANDICAP: We also had 2 squads for handicap 
A Class -  Sonny Young - 45      19-21 Yards -  Ted Okuno - 45 
B Class -  Matt Hailey - 46      22-24 Yards -  Jack Ritchie - 44 
  Ted Okuno - 45               Jeff Bailey - 43 
                 Mike Roy - 45  
C Class -  Jeff Bailey - 39 
 
 
DOUBLES:   
B Class -  Matt Hailey - 36 
 
The next monthly match is scheduled for September 16.  Registration/squadding will begin at 9:00 and we'll start shooting shortly after.   We also 
have a match tentatively scheduled for October 14, however, I may be hunting that weekend and unavailable to be in attendance.  Would any of the 
trap shooters be willing to takeover for me that day?  If so, please let me know - 303-241-5023 or rmdimisko@msn.com 
 
       Rich Dimisko 

Match Results Continued 

mailto:rmdimisko@msn.com
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August 2018 Action Pistol Match 
 

      It was a great August morning to be out shooting.  Not too hot and a little breeze.  Of course, we knew that it would get 
warm up as the day went on but that didn’t stop 11 shooters from enjoying the NRA Action Pistol match. 
 
      Our Match Director, Bob Daneker, was concerned with everyone having a good time and being comfortable.  In further-
ance of this goal Bob offered to eliminate the Speed Barricade event but by unanimous vote the shooters decided to shoot all four 
events.  No recounts, no hanging chads, the people had spoken.  There weren’t even any demands for a recount! 
 
 I’m a pretty fair marksman but I remember when I first started shooting the NRA Action Pistol program.  My scores were 
embarrassing, and I wasn’t really learning or improving, mostly because I was pretty frustrated.  Well today we addressed those 
concerns by, of all things, following the NRA rules.  There are provisions for “probationary courses” for newer, less-experienced 
shooters.  You know, like you and I were a long time ago when it seemed so hard to do anything right.  The probationary courses 
are modified and designed to allow shooters to get the experience and grow in the sport.  Much quicker than having to stand on the 
line and have the local “hot shots” beat up on you.   
 
 No one is forced to “drop down” if they don’t feel like it’s the right thing and if a newer shooter feels like they want to 
shoot the normal course, well, that can happen, too.  And even some of our more experienced shooters, feeling like they could bene-
fit from some meaningful target experience, can shoot the probationary course.  We had a few shooters actually do that today and it 
worked out well. 
 
       Speed                 Falling 
Shooter   Barricade Barricade Practical  Plates  Total—X 
Alex Ragulsky  452-21  476-30  472-29  450-45  1848-127 
Andy Rayland  470-17  464-22  461-21  440-44  1835-104 
Steve Knoll  449-19  448-22  451-27  410-41  1758-109 
Dietrich Whitesides  456-19  417-15  430-18  370-37  1673-89 
Glenn Ashton  407-11  380-7  406-12  390-39  1583-79 
“Evil Scott” Starks  339-8  390-12  368-13  310-31  1407-64 
Michael Blake  403-9  291-4  300-3  320-32  1314-48 
Rich Sundvick  394-15  386-12  324-5  170-17  1274-49 
Scott Stweart  379-4  312-6  373-12  140-14  1204-34 
Bob Daneker  328-8  300-4  308-8  140-14  1076-34 
Carey McDonald  226-3  301-8  330-3  210-21  1064-35 
 

Andy shot a .22 revolver (without optics) and as you can see he shot respectable.  Alex shoots a tricked-out comp gun.  
Mike shot an old Glock 17 L and Dietrich shot a .357 revolver with optics.  It doesn’t really matter what you have, with a handgun, 
safe holster and 200 rounds of ammo you can come out and join in on the fun!  Andy, Alex, Steve and Dietrich are very dedicated 
competition shooters.  Mike and Rich are fairly new and Carey is focused on improving.  Everyone had a good time.  

 
The prevailing attitude is improvement.  These folks are not competing against each other but more against that that little 

black 4” dot in the canter of the target.  Really, it’s not all that hard to hit it,  it’s just so darn easy to miss!  The standing invitation 
is always open for you to come out the first Saturday of the month and have some fun.  And you won’t be embarrassed as a new 
shooter, either. 

 
August 18th & 19th Carey, “Evil Scott,” Glenn, Dietrich, Steve, Andy and Alex will shoot the Steamboat Challenge.  This 

is an NRA regional match and Wyoming State Shoot held in Cheyenne.  Andy runs the Otto Road NRA Action Pistol match.  Next 
issue I will try to put in the results of that match.  I am mentioning this to let you know that our Action Pistol team is experienced 
and well-traveled.  These guys have the experience to help you learn the NRA Action Pistol discipline and enjoy some fine shoot-
ing with great people.  Come on out and join in on the fun Saturday, September 8th. 

 
 
Shoot great, shoot straight and shoot often, 
 
Bob Daneker, Alex Ragulsky and the entire Aurora Gun Club NRA Action Pistol Discipline. 
 
 
PS: Rich, if you left your hearing protectors at the range contact Bob or Alex 
 
 

Match Results Continued 
 



Match Results Continued  
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  200 Yard Military Rifle Match  

        8/4/18 

                                                                   

           

  

                            

  

  

  

  

  

  

   

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

       Distinguished            Rifle                Score 

1st  Gene Snyder           96 Swede             200-9x    

2nd  AJ Wells               M1 Garand           200-3x 

3rd  Bill Chin               03/A3  Spr.           199-11x 

4th  Mathias Knudsen   M1 Garand           198-4x 

5th  Jeff Pokorny          03/Spr.                  197-7x 

6th  Pete Benoit            03/Spr.                  197-4x    

7th  Terry Hostetler      M1 Garand           196-6x 

8th   Martin Tuck          03/A3 Spr.            190-5x 

9th   Bob Shigemura     M1 Garand            185 

   Sharp Shooter              Rifle             Score 

1st   Mark Pokorny        M1 Garand       194-3x 

2nd  Pete Chronis           M1 Garand      194-2x 

3rd   Manny Boyd          K31 Swiss       188-4x 

4th  Dave Humphrey     38 Swede          172-2x 

5th  Juan Presas             03/Spr.              P/S 

       Sniper                   Rifle              Score 

1st   Gene Snyder       96 Swede         190-4x 

2nd  Rich Immel         96 Swede        184-1x 

3rd   Kent Beach        K31 Swiss        184 

4th  Terry Hostetler    03/A3 Spr.       177-3x 

5th  Wade Maddox     96 Swede         176-2x 

6th  Caroll Smith        03/A3 Spr.        123-1x 

7th  Marvin Smith       98 Mauser        111 

8th  Dave Maddox      96 Swede          P/S 

9th  Harold Lee           03/A3 Spr.        P/S 

 

 

What a great match and day.  Starting the match at 8 am worked out well.  Our next match will be on Saturday, September 1st.  The 

match will begin at 8 am.  We will be having our pig roast or BBQ after the rifle match.  Depending on time, we may be able to 

hold a pistol match. 

I continue to be amazed at our shooting scores.  Next season we will be adding a Master Shooting Class.  This will be a division of 

the distinguished class.  The change will be added to our current match rules.  Congratulations to Steve Chagolla for shooting his 

first 200-8x.  Good coaching Willie Ray! 

Thanks to Rich Immel, Pete Benoit, and Harold Lee for scoring our targets.  This is a big job with all the targets coming in.  It also 

saves us match time.  Great job!  Thank you to the Pokorny’s and all the other guys with set up and take down.  

See you in September!                                          Bill Chin 303-931-6000       Steve Chagolla   303-887-9628      

       Expert                      Rifle              Score 

1st   Steve Chagolla      M1 Garand       200-8x 

2nd  Willie Chatman     03/Spr.             197-6x 

3rd   Alan Smith            03/A3 Spr.       191-4x 

       Juniors                    Rifle              Score 

1st   Ben Pokorny       1917 Enfield       188-3x 

2nd  Alex Pokorny      M1 Garand         153-2x 

Rimfire Bench Rest Match 
7-21-18 

 
.22 Sporter      .22 Target 
1. Terry Humbargar  CZ 455     .22     190 4x   1.  Harold Lee              Rem  541T      .22      195 4x 
2. Harold Lee            WBTHY    .22    188 3x   2.  Terry Humbargar    SAV 93            .22      192 2x 
3. Richard Immel      Marlin       .22     183 2x   3.  Richard Immel        Anschutz         .22       188 
 
 
.17 Sporter      .17 Target 
1. Harold Lee             CZ 455       .17    196 4x   1.  Spud Renzlemen     SAV 93           .17      197 5x 
2. Terry Humbargar   CZ 455       .17    193 3x   2.  Jim Ashmore           SAV 93 R17    .17      196 3x 
           3.  Harold Lee               Marlin             .17      192 3x 
 
The August Match will be the “Larry Watson Super Shot”.  This annual gathering will be the club Centerfire Championship consisting of factory deer 
rifle, factory sniper, factory varmint and custom varmint. 
      Harold Lee 
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Muzzle Loader Silhouette 
 

Twenty shot match Results. 
 

Gene Snyder 14 
 

Tom Schulz 12 
 

Rick Giest 12 
 

Jimmy Jeffreys 10 
 

The rest were Gary Souza, Rachael Baker, and Les Lokken. 
 
 

Chris Baker 
 

720-936-4218  

Military Bolt Action Bench Rest Match 7/29/18    

First Relay for Group  

Place   Rifle  Score  

1st    Harold Lee   03/A3                 1.554 
2nd   Martin Tuck  03/A3  2.631 
3rd   Randy Still  96 Swede  2.699 
4th  Manny Boyd  K31  3.205 
5th  Tom Foster  03/A3  3.345  

 

Second Relay for Group 

Place   Rifle  Score 

1st   Tom Foster                 03/A3  1.668 
2nd  Randy Still  96 Swede  2.240 
3rd  Harold Lee  03/A3  2.855 
4th  Manny Boyd  K31  3.735 
5th  Martin Tuck  03/A3  5.562  
 
 

First Relay for Score 

Place   Rifle  Score 

1st   Harold Lee  03/A3   50-2x 

2nd  Tom Foster  03/A3  49 

3rd   Manny Boyd  K31  48-1x 

4th  Martin Tuck  03/A3  47-1x 

5th  Randy Still  96 Swede 43-1x 

 

Second Relay for Score 

1st   Harold Lee  03/A3  50-3x 
2nd  Tom Foster  03/A3  46-1x 
3rd   Manny Boyd   K31  46-1x 
4th  Randy Still  96 Swede 46-1x 
5th  Martin Tuck  03/A3  44-1x 

Third Relay for Score 

Place   Rifle  Score  

1st   Harold Lee   03/A3  50-3x 
2nd  Tom Foster  03/A3  49 
3rd   Martin Tuck  03/A3  47-1x 
4th  Manny Boyd  K31  40 
5th  Randy Still  96 Swede 40 
 
 

High Overall Score 
 

Place   Rifle  Score 

1st  Harold Lee   03/A3  150-6x 
2nd  Tom Foster  03/A3  138-3x 
3rd  Martin Tuck  03/A3  138-3x 
4th  Manny Boyd  K31  134-1x 
5th  Randy Still  96 Swede 129-2x  

 

Overall winner was Harold Lee with a total of 147-4X 

Second was Gene Snyder with a total of 145-3X 

Third was Wade Maddox with a total of 144-1X 

 

Our next match will be on Sunday, August 26th.  We hope to see 

you then! 

    Paul Lundberg 

    Willie Chatman 

    Bill Chin 

Match Results Continued 
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Nikon 3x9 Omega Scope with Leupold Base and QR rings (Thompson Pro Hunter, Encore Or the Like) - $200    
 
       Contact Carrie L. Stokes 303-296-8264 

Nikko Stirling Nighteater binoculars – New in Box, complete – 10 X 42mm --$100.00    10 X 50mm - $125.00 
  
Cabela’s AR  .308 scope with pic rail mount – New without box -  3-12 x 44mm,  30 mm tube -  $125.00 
 
       Contact Rich Dimisko  303-241-5023  

67 gauge (410) break action shotgun. Probably Iver Johnson brand. $75 - OBO 
 
Winchester model 12 pump shotgun, 12 gauge, 30" full choke barrel, perfect bore, old but works fine. $275 - OBO 
 
Beretta model 686, O/U 12 gauge, 3" magnum shotgun, 28 inch barrels with 4 choke tubes, very good condition. Includes deluxe breakdown gun 
case. $1100.  
 
Browning Citori model 525 O/U shotgun, 12 gauge, 26 inch barrels with extended choke tubes, very good condition with case.  $1100. 
 
MEC Grabber 12 gauge loader, resizes base for use in all types shotguns. With $50 adjustable shot and powder charge bar and deluxe wood 
handle. $150 
 
3 sleeping bags all in very good condition. Rectangular style. 2 for $30 each and one reflective type $40. 
 
 
       Contact Ken Dallmeyer  email - kenkat4@comcast.net 

Uberti Cattleman 45 Colt revolver 5 1/2" Barrel. Color case and brass frame. $350.00 

Uberti replica Winchester 73. 20" octagon barrel, 45 Colt, color case frame  $775.00 

       Contact Jim Bailey 303-912-8520 or ja8ba@aol.com 

Remington rolling block .22K Hornet. 27" Douglas bull barrel 1-14" twist - Redfield Battlezone 3-9 x 42 scope -  rifle weight is 16lb - 8 oz - wood is 
new plain walnut shaped for pest shooting or bench use - included is a Redding full length die set - Redding  neck sizer - 500 new R-P  brass - 
500 WW Super 3/4 of which are fire formed - remainder are new  and loaded with various bullets over light charges of IMR 4227. $1500. 
 
       Contact Dave Carriker  303-798-3471  

mailto:kenkat4@comcast.net
mailto:ja8ba@aol.com


Date Day  Event      Location Contact Person   
9/1 Saturday  8:00am  -  200 yd Military Match   200 yard  Bill Chin 
9/2 Sunday  7:00am  -   PSAC     pb 3-6   Roger Biden 
     9:00am  -  Black Powder Rifle   100 yard  Chris Baker 
9/4 Tuesday  4:00pm  -  Steel Challenge (berms 5 & 7 closed for safety) berm 6     Conrad Holland  
9/5 Wednesday      9:00am -  Trap     trap  Don Phillips 
9/8         Saturday  8:30am  -  CMP Rimfire Sporter   100 yard  Bob Lucernoni 
   8:30am  -  NRA Action Pistol    6 & 7  Bob Daneker  
9/11 Tuesday  4:00 pm  -  Steel Challenge (berms 5 & 7 closed for safety) berm 6  Conrad Holland 
   7:00pm -  Board of Directors Meeting   Clubhouse 
9/12 Wednesday      8:00am  -  NEW—Cowboy Action Shoot  berms 5&6 Bill Edick 
   9:00am -  Trap     trap  Don Phillips 
9/15 Saturday  8:00am  -  Cowboy Silhouette  -  Pistol  cartridge  sil  Mike Benskin 
   9:00am  -  Larry Watson Super Shoot-Centerfire BR 100 yard  Harold Lee 
9/16 Sunday  9:00am  -  AGC Trap Shoot    trap  Rich Dimisko 
   9:30am  - Magnum Handgun    mgp  Emmanuel Boyd    
9/18 Tuesday  4:00 pm  -  Steel Challenge (berms 5 & 7 closed for safety) berm 6  Conrad Holland  
9/19 Wednesday      9:00am -  Trap     trap  Don Phillips 
9/20 Monday  Noon:  Newsletter Submission Deadline    Carla Smith 
9/22 Saturday  7:00am  -  PSAC     pb 3-6   Roger Biden 
   7:30am  -  NRA Silhouette    sil  Dave Bonner 
   8:30am  -  CMP Vintage Sniper   200 yard  Rob Lucernoni 
9/23 Sunday  7:30am  -  NRA Silhouette    sil  Dave Bonner 
    8:00am  -  ATA Trap    trap  Loren Kohler    
   9:00am  -  Military Bolt Action Bench rest  100 yard  Paul Lundberg 
9/25 Tuesday  4:00 pm  -  Steel Challenge (berms 5 & 7 closed for safety) berm 6  Conrad Holland 
9/26 Wednesday      9:00am -  Trap     trap  Don Phillips 
9/29 Saturday  8:00 am  -  WORK PARTY—RANGE CLOSED  all 
9/30 Sunday  9:00 am  -  Military Bolt Action Benchrest  100 yard  Paul Lundberg 

 

 

Newsletter Submission   
Newsletter submission deadline is by the 20th of each month AT NOON. 

  You may mail, or email it to Carla Smith, Administrative Assistant  
P.O. Box 4038 

Parker, CO  80134 
Phone: 720-662-7589 

Email: AuroraGunClub@q.com 
 

Please Note:  The Gun Club no longer has a FAX line. 

Calendar of Events  

           Save THE DATES FOR 2018                                       

Work Party Dates:  Sept. 29th 

Swap Meets:  TBA 

Deadline to Declare Candidacy for Elections:  Tuesday, August 28th 

Annual Meeting/Elections:  Sunday, October 7th 

Christmas Potluck:  Saturday, Dec. 8th 
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    September 2018 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

  

 

 

 

   1 
8:00 am 200 yd  

Military 

9-2 Trap 

 

2 

7:00 am PSAC 

9:00 am Black Powder 

Rifle 

 

9-2 Trap 

3 4 

 

 

4:00 pm Steel   

Challenge 

 

5 

9:00 am Trap 

6 

 

7 

NOTE: Road con-

struction begins.  

See bottom of 

calendar. 

8 
8:30 am CMP Rimfire 

Sporter 

 

8:30 am NRA Action 

Pistol 

9-2 Trap 

9 

 

 

9-2 Trap 

 

10 11 

4:00 pm Steel   

Challenge 

 

7:00 pm 

Board Meeting 

12 

8:00 am Cowboy 

Action Shoot 

 

9:00 am Trap 

13 14 

 

 

15 
8:00 am Cowboy 

Silhouette pistol 

cartridge 

9:00 am Rimfire BR 

 

9-2 Trap 

16 
 

9:00 am AGC Trap 

9:30 am 

Magnum Handgun 

 

9-2 Trap 

17 

 

 

18 

 

4:00 pm Steel   

Challenge 

19 

9:00 am Trap 

20 

 

Noon: 

Newsletter 

Deadline 

21 22 

7:00 am PSAC 

7:30 am NRA Silhou-

ette 

8:30 am CMP     

Vintage Sniper 

9-2 Trap 

23 

7:30 am 

NRA Silhouette 

 

8:00 am ATA Trap 

 

9-2 Trap 

24 

 

25 

 

4:00 pm Steel   

Challenge 

26 

9:00 am Trap 

27 28 29 

 
8:00 am 

WORK PARTY 

 

RANGE CLOSED 

30 
 

9:00 am Military Bolt 

Action BR 

REMINDER!  -  ROAD CLOSURE 

SEMSWA is beginning construction on Gun Club Road this month.  The part of the road 

where it dips down by the creek, just south of the club entrance, will be under construction 

from September 7th - 10th.  During this time that section of Gun Club Road will be 

CLOSED!   The club will be open and alternate routes are available.   


